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Secretary’s Report

15 years now!  4 since I officially stood down from this role, but I continue in a minimal capacity until someone steps forwards who has more time that I can allocate to this important role.  It’s not overly onerous and can be as involved as you want it to be.  I just don’t have the time to fully do it justice and some stuff below, like lack of communication from Midlands and EH may just be down to me not chasing stuff up (as I don’t have time).  Plans for us to move away from the county are getting closer…
Communication
There is still virtually no communication directed to the county from England Hockey (minimal) and Midlands (none at all on general hockey matters – although I did get an invite to the AGM).  I am still hoping that it is getting to you directly.
I’ve not had any information or comments about the proposed ladies league restructure, postponed after the outcry last season, so am assuming this is either not happening or everyone is OK with it?

The website still exists (but may well get retired as I’ve no time to keep it updated), but most of the information we do receive or come across is shared via our Facebook page, so please ensure you give that a follow.

Meetings

Mainly due to available time we haven’t had any committee meetings since the last AGM.  Any items raised to me that need any action do get circulated around remaining committee members and decisions made via email correspondence.
Men’s County Squad

A quick touch on the men’s county side.  Due to lack of time, across this last campaign (where we again finished A division runners up) I handed over the role I enjoyed most, that of manager, to Alex Davies.  It has given me great pleasure to be involved here in mainly an organisational (but also playing!) capacity since we restarted in 2012.  To see players go on to become member of the GB squad (Henry Croft) and coaches go on to coach & manage England Age Group Squads (Clive Morris, Amo Soar, Matt Orridge, Jake Read, Alex Davies) and represent England in age groups (Jon Short and I’m sure there are many others) has been a testament to our philosophy behind this ctivity, to help hockey people develop.

Many, many thanks go to Dawn Sowter and Ann Crockett-Mclean who stepped up and ran the county round of the In2Hockey competitions for the U10 and U12s. It is very much appreciated.
And finally, a sincere thank you to everyone else who has helped run the association over my 15 years in post.  It does seem that we do have some importance to County teams, if not Midlands and England Hockey!  We do still want to offer value to our member clubs, but we do need clubs’ input to achieve this.

Gareth

July 2024
	Secretary
	Chairman
	Treasurer

	Gareth Parr
	Jon Lane
	Sara Parr



